
 

   

 

WINTER 2016 

President’s Message  

 Just a few updates since the last newsletter. As everyone is aware, the 

fiscal year closed September 30, 2015 at a -4.9% which means no 13th 
check in 2016.  In October 2015, the fund closed at a positive 4.9%. In 
November 2015 the fund closed at a positive 3.2%.  As of December 15, 
2015, the fund closed at positive 3.7% with market value of 
$1,769,601,057.00.  The investment returns have been positive for the 
last three months but still no double-digit returns. Let's hope the stock 
market stabilizes and our investment manager can start making double 
digit returns as he has done in the past.  As everyone knows, the base 
fund needs a positive 5% return after expenses to keep the base fund 
actuarially sound. 
  
At the pension meeting held on November 16, 2015 pension board 
members were elected for the next calendar year. Rick Griner (police) 
was elected as chairman and John Cannon (fire) was elected as vice 
chairman. Congratulations to both.  Mark Bogush (fire) was the previ-
ous chairman for two years. Congratulations on a job well done. He will 
remain on the pension board. 
 
Our association participated in giving six $25 gift certificates from Pub-
lix for Thanksgiving baskets for two local churches - the First Presbyte-
rian Church, where our association holds our quarterly meetings, and 
the Unity Missionary Baptist Church, which some members of our asso-
ciation attend. 
 
Our association board members attended the annual Gold Shield busi-
ness meeting and banquet on December 16, 2015. We were well repre-
sented with most board members and members of our association at-
tending. As everyone knows, this is a very worthwhile association 
which benefits the children and spouses 
of fire and police officers who lose their 
lives in the line of duty. The Gold Shield 
Foundation was founded by the late 
George Steinbrenner and Dow Sher-
wood.  
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Treasurer’s Report  
 
Well, here we are again, another year has gone by, a new adventure begins.  
 
It is the fourth day of January, 2016.  I have to keep on writing, 2016, for the 
next week or two till it sinks in...    I just can't believe that 2015 has come and 
gone..  Where was I when all that happened?  Oh well, I will try to keep up in 
2016.  

 
As you have been informed by our President Billy Lynn, the pension fund didn't fair well 
for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2015,and in fact posted a lost of 4.9% .  We all 
know what that means, no 13th check, and not a clue when another will come.   
 
The upcoming quarterly meeting, January 28, at Larrick Hall, will be catered with pulled 
pork, cole slaw, baked beans and mac & cheese.  Be there or be square..  All kidding 
aside, please come out and bring your spouse or significant other, and see your 
friends..  We spent half our adult lives together and you know you miss us. 
 
I do need to remind everyone that it is time to send in your membership fee for this calen-
dar year, January1, 2016 - December 31, 2016.  The dues remain $60.00 per year.   Re-
member that the Association does not collect dues that are in arrears.  There is no mak-
ing up of forgotten dues.  Just remember that this is your Association and even though we 
are in quiet times, your best friends are looking forward to seeing you. 
Come out and see that friend you may have been thinking about. 

                                                                                                         John  Oliva, Treasurer 

(cont from pg 1) 
 
 
In keeping with the holiday spirit, the board members sponsored a Christmas dinner for 
the pension office staff. The dinner was held at 11:30 a.m. on January 4, 2016 at the pen-
sion office.  The dinner was delayed until the members of the pension staff returned from 
Christmas leave and all could attend.  Thank you to the pension staff for a job well done 
from all of the members of our association. 
  
Finally, our regular quarterly meeting will be held on January 28, 2015 at the first Presby-
terian Church on Linebaugh Avenue and Ola Avenue.  Dinner will be served at 6:30 
PM.  Please feel free to bring a friend to enjoy the food and fellowship. 
 
 
 
 

            Respectfully,  
                        Billy Lynn 



 

   

Remembering Old Friends 
 

This past year, I’ve lost a number of old friends.  Some I worked with at TPD or HCSO, 

some from Tampa Fire, a few from different agencies, and others I met “along the 

way”.  It happens every year, I know.  As time goes on it seems like it happens more 

frequently.  It reminds me that we’re all in God’s “waiting room”.  Knowing we’re going 

to be called, just not knowing when.  It’s also a reminder to spend time with those 

friends while they’re still with us.  Or, spend time regretting that we didn’t… 

 

Perhaps that’s the best reason to come to the Retiree’s quarterly meetings, or the 

monthly luncheons.  Or to the FOP meetings, TFD functions, or any of the several infor-

mal gatherings that go on during the month.  Yes, some information sharing goes on at 

these relative to pension business, or specific to the meeting you’re attending.  But 

the main purpose of getting together is for fellowship.  It’s the one thing we all have in 

common. 

The pension office sent out a calendar to all retirees listing board meetings and bene-

fit payments in 2016.  On the back of the calendar was their newsletter.  Most of us 

probably just looked at the front to see when our benefits were going to be paid.  But, 

the newsletter had some useful information to help you be prepared for that “call” I re-

ferred to earlier.  If you still have the pension newsletter look at the following topics, 

which may need your attention. 

 Durable Power of Attorney, best obtained through legal counsel. 

 Designation of Beneficiary Form.  Although intended for the pension office, other or-

ganizations you belong to (such as the FOP) may also offer death benefits and may 

need your beneficiary updated. 

 City of Tampa Life Insurance Beneficiary Form.   If you have a life insurance policy 

with the City of Tampa a deduction will show up on your monthly pension benefit 

statement.  Call Ms. Fowler at 813-274-8239 to verify or update your beneficiary. 

 Funeral Honor Guard, for TPD at 813-276-3799 or TFD at 813-274-7011. 

Contacting the pension office to report the death of a retiree, at 3001 North Boulevard, 

Tampa, FL, 33603, phone 813-274-8550. 

So, come to the next meeting if you can, your friends miss 

you.  Or, get in touch with an old friend who can’t, they 

may like to hear from you.  May those who have gone be-

fore us be with God, and may the Lord be with those of us 

who are still here. 

Tommy DePolis 
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                                                                    REMINDER                    

        The Retirees monthly luncheon will be held on Monday, January 25th, at                                                                

11:00am. Location is the Golden Corral at 11801 N 56th St, Temple Terrace.                                 

                                   All are invited. Hope to see you there. 

 

Some of those we recently lost…. 
James Youngblood, 9/1/15, Police        Carolyn Alfonso-Freeman 10/29/15 

Robert Hasty 9/26/15, Fire                                                    Police Spouse 

Dolvin Todd 9/28/15, Police                   Dora Diaz 11/11/15, Fire Spouse 

Winston A Williams 10/13/15, Police     Paul Madsen 11/21/15, Police 

Luisa Huerta 10/16/15, Fire Spouse 

Scott Garcia 10/20/15, Fire 

John Brannigan 10/27/15, Police 

 

 

                     

                  50/50 DRAWING 

  Will be held at the Membership Meeting     

 so bring a couple of extra bucks. 

   Pension Board Meeting 

The Pension Board will be holding their 
monthly meeting on Wednesday,  January 

28th, at 1:30pm.  

        Location 3001 North Boulevard.              
Come on by, the pension board loves company. 
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       GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

                    Thursday,  January 28, 2016                     

                    Pulled Pork Dinner 6:30 PM 

                           Meeting To Follow. 
 FOREST HILLS PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH, LARRICK HALL 

                                    709 W. Linebaugh Ave 

       Parking  Will Be On The East & West Side of the Building 
                           (Bring a new retiree, theyõll thank you for it!!!) 

TRF&PA  

P.O. BOX 280222  

TAMPA, FL 33682-0222  


